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Dear Mr Toms

Request under the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002 (“the Act”) / Environmental Information (Scotland) Regulations 2004 (“the EIRs”) 
Thank you for your request received on 29 August 2016 requesting that the following information be provided to you:

 “HAZARDOUS CYCLEWAY GARRIOCH ROAD TO KELVIN WALKWAY

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST

Following my letter of complaint of 20 August 2016 and emails from and to Andy Keba at Sustrans Scotland, copies attached, the new steep section of cycleway from Garrioch Road to the Kelvin Walkway has been closed. This followed an accident on Friday 20 August that I reported to you when a cyclist and child fell off a cycle descending the path.  

Andy Keba at Sustrans Scotland stated to me in an email dated 23 August 2016 that "the gradient is not suitable for all users at present".

The short link of steep cycleway was constructed recently after an extensive project to upgrade pathways along the Kelvin Walkway was completed. A different contractor constructed the steep link path. I understand the steep link was not part of the initial upgrade project. I wish to know how the council commissioned the steep cycleway and which department was responsible for the hazardous design and its construction.

Please provide the following information:

1 Was the initial extensive upgrade project approved by Committee, if so which and when? Please provide computer link to, or copy of, committee report and minute. If the project was delivery under officer delegated powers please provide link to, or copy of, officer report to the Operational Delivery Scutiny Committee.

2 Please provide a copy of, or computer link to, the drawing and specification of the paths to be upgraded from Kirklee Bridge to the bridge over the river below Garrioch Drive in the initial project, showing the pathways shown for upgrade around the Garrioch Road access gate. 

3 Did Sustrans Scotland contribute funds to the construction of the steep link constructed after the initial project?

4 Who decided to construct the extra steep link path and new gate? Was this a councillor or officer decision? Please provide a link to, or copy of, the document recording this decision.  

5 Which section of LES or otherwise designed the new steep link?

6 Please provide a link to, or copy of, the drawing and specification of the steep link as used for obtaining estimates for the contract to construct it..”
Glasgow City Council (“the Council”) considers that the information you have requested falls under the ambit of the Environmental Information (Scotland) Regulations 2004 (“the EIRs”) and is therefore exempt from the scope of a request under the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002 (“the 2002 Act”) because of the exemption contained in section 39(2) thereof.

This provides that information may be treated as exempt from the scope of a request under the 2002 Act where the information comprises “environmental information”, as defined in the EIRs, and disclosure of such information is accordingly more appropriately considered under the specific regulatory regime provided for such information which is set out in the EIRs.

Further, the Council is of the opinion that the public interest in considering your request for environmental information in accordance with the terms of the EIRs outweighs the public interest in disclosure of such information under the terms of the 2002 Act.

Per Regulation 8 of the EIRs, the Council is entitled to charge applicants a fee for providing this type of information, prior to releasing it.  The Council is providing this information free of charge.
Taking each of your questions in turn, The Council can respond as follows:
1 
The initial upgrade project forms part of the annual Parks Development Programme, the detail of which is not reported to committees but is contained within an approved budget allocation.

2 
Please see attached a copy of the specification you requested.

3 
Sustrans Scotland contributed funds to the ramp installation 

4 
The installation of ramp was agreed by officers of Sustrans and Land and Environmental Services.

5 
Land and Environmental Services (Landscape Design and Development).

6 
On inspecting our records, it would appear that Glasgow City Council does not hold the information which you have requested.  Neither does anyone else hold it on our behalf. Therefore this information would be excepted under regulation 10(4)(a) of the EIRs. Accordingly we are unable to comply with your request.  This is because a drawing was not prepared for the ramp link.
Please note that the information provided in response to your request is, unless otherwise indicated, copyright © Glasgow City Council 2016.  It is supplied to you in terms of the Environmental Information (Scotland) Regulations 2004.  Any further use by you of this information must comply with the terms of the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988 as amended and/or the Copyright and Rights in Databases Regulations 1997.  In particular, any commercial use or re-use of the information provided requires the prior written consent of the Council.  

Requests for such consent should be addressed to:

Executive Communications Manager

Glasgow City Council

City Chambers

Glasgow G2 1DU 

Email    chris.starrs@glasgow.gov.uk
If you are dissatisfied with the way Glasgow City Council has dealt with your request you are entitled to require the Council to review its decision.  Please note that for a review to take place you must:

· Lodge a written requirement for a review within 40 working days of the date of this letter

· Include a correspondence address and a description of the original request and the reason why you are dissatisfied

· Address your request to the Director of Governance and Solicitor to the Council:

Director of Governance and Solicitor to the Council 

Glasgow City Council

City Chambers

George Square

Glasgow G2 1DU

Email: 
FOIReviews@glasgow.gov.uk
You will receive notice of the results of the review within 20 working days of receipt of your request.  The notice will state the decision reached by the reviewing officer as well as details of how to appeal to the Scottish Information Commissioner if you are still dissatisfied with the Council’s response.  You must request an internal review by the Council before a complaint can be directed to the Scottish Information Commissioner.

If you wish to submit a complaint to the Council in relation to the manner in which it has handled your request for information then you can do by requesting that the Council review its decision.  Details of how to request a review are set out in the above paragraph “Right of Review”.
Yours sincerely

Freedom of Information Team

Customer & Business Services

